
SPRING SOCIAL A SUCCESS! 
 

 

Library Director Joe Weber introduces speaker David Alford. 

 

Almost 100 members and guests attended the Society’s 

Spring Social event, “The Story of the Kentucky-

Tennessee Tobacco War,” presented by David Alford at  

F&M Bank on March 20.  After a scrumptious Southern-

style dinner prepared and served by Catering by Margie, 

attendees were treated to a lively, humorous and infor-

mative talk and musical performance by David Alford 

about his musical, Smoke: A Ballad of the Night Riders, 

based on the tobacco war of the early 1900s. 
 

FROM THE LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
 

It has been an eventful spring and summer in the library.   

The new Library Starbucks coffee shop opened for 

business during spring semester, and the Writing Center 

moved from the Marks Building to the Woodward Library 

earlier this summer.  

 

Five members of the library support staff – Teresa Beyke, 

Carol Keller, Deanna Kendrick, Nancy Metz, and Stefanie 

Porter – successfully passed the exam to become Certified 

Administrative Professionals.  Christina Chester-Fangman, 

instruction and first year experience librarian, attained 

tenure and was promoted to associate professor.  Elaine 

Berg, access services librarian/associate professor and 

immediate past president of the Woodward Library 

Society, was elected president of the APSU Faculty Senate 

for 2012-13.  Congratulations, everyone! 

 

To the members of the Woodward Library Society, my 

sincere thanks and gratitude for your contributions and all 

that you do for the Felix G. Woodward Library and Austin 

Peay State University.  Members, please do keep up the 

good work by renewing your memberships.  Guest readers, 

please won’t you join us?  A membership form is enclosed.  

 

          – Joe Weber, Director of Library Services 

       Phone: 931-221-7613; E-mail: weberj@apsu.edu 
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Summer Program:  

Dinner at Woodward Library  

with Barry Kitterman 
 

On Tuesday, Aug. 14, Barry Kitterman 
will read from his most recent book, 
From the San Joaquin: Stories.  A wine 
and cheese reception at 5:30 p.m., 
hosted at Archwood by APSU President 
Tim Hall and Mrs. Lee Hall, will kick off 
the festivities.  Preceding the reading will 
be a catered dinner at 6:45 in the newly 
refurbished Woodward Library. 
 

 
 

Barry Kitterman 

 
Invitations will be mailed in late July.  
$15 per person will be charged to help 
offset the cost of the dinner. 
 
Barry Kitterman is a professor of creative 
writing at APSU.  He received the Peace 
Corps’ Maria Thomas Fiction Award for 
his first book, The Baker’s Boy.  His 
recent book, From the San Joaquin: 
Stories, is set in the largely rural, hard-
scrabble, agricultural region of central 
California where Kitterman grew up. 
 

 



Clark Maddux, President 

INTRODUCING THE SOCIETY’S NEW PRESIDENT 

AND VICE PRESIDENT / PRESIDENT-ELECT 
 

Dr. Harry “Clark” Maddux is the fourth president of the Woodward Library Society.  Clark 

joined the faculty of APSU in 2008 and is currently an associate professor of literature.  He 

was previously a member of the faculties of Tennessee State University and Michigan State 

University, and served in the U.S. Army from 1980-1992.  Clark earned his M.A. in 

English (1993) and his Ph.D. in American Studies 

(2001) from Purdue University.  

 

A specialist in Puritan Studies, Clark knows well the 

value of university libraries.  He has been a research 

fellow at the Huntington Library in San Marino, 

California, the Beinecke Library at Yale, and the 

Herzog August Bibliothek in Wolfenbuettel, Germany.   

 

The scholarly project he is engaged upon, which will 

result in the publication of the first full-scale biblical 

commentary written in America (Cotton Mather's 

Biblia Americana), has also required him to conduct 

extensive research at the Bayerische Staatsbibliothek in 

Munich, the Preussiche Staatsbibliothek in Berlin, and 

the Massachusetts Historical Society in Boston.  

 

Clark is married to Connie Maddux.  They have three 

children, Renata Maddux Sledge, Zac Willis, and Aric Maddux, and two grandchildren, 

Clara Elizabeth Sledge and Parker Jane Willis.  Clark and Connie reside in Clarksville. 

 

The Vice President / President-elect for 2012-13 is Ellen 

Taylor.  Ellen began her love of books, reading, and 

libraries at a very early age, as her mother read to her 

(The Three Billy Goats Gruff was her early favorite).  She 

began her library training at the age of ten, when she 

pasted book pockets in the back of her personal 

paperbacks and checked them out to her neighbors and 

friends.  

 

Ellen completed her school library certification right here 

at APSU with the legendary Mildred Wallace in 1977, 

and went on to earn a Master’s in Education the 

following year.  A career in public schools in the 

classroom and elementary and high school libraries 

followed, with intermittent phases of various other 

positions as she followed her career-Army husband, 

David, around  the globe.  

 

Ellen and David eventually returned to Clarksville and raised their son, Daniel, who is a 

2003 Rossview High School graduate, and currently resides in Cincinnati, Ohio.  They 

have an empty-nest Sheltie named Sassy, who herds their every move, and they enjoy 

traveling together.   

 

Ellen retired from CMCSS in May 2011, and began working with APSU’s College of 

Education teacher candidates.  Ellen’s principal interest in libraries stems from a desire to 

match the right book to the right reader, which mainly benefits her book-club friends now.  

Her belief in shared resources is the passion behind her participation in the Woodward 

Library Society, and she hopes to lead even more readers to current and important 

resources through her leadership and support. 

 
 

 
 
 
c/o APSU Foundation  
P.O. Box 4595 
Clarksville TN 37044 
 
 
Library Front Desk:  
931-221-7346 
 
 
Library Directors Office:  
931-221-7618 
 
 
E-mail: weberj@apsu.edu 
 
 
We are on the Web!  
http://library.apsu.edu/society 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Ellen Taylor, Vice President 



Membership Renewal Reminder 
 

Although it does not seem possible, our membership year ended on June 30, 

2012.  Your annual membership renewal (or new membership) will help to 

provide for the continuing enhancement of library resources, as well as for the 

Woodward Library Society’s program events.  In fulfilling the Society’s mission 

to strengthen the resources of the Felix G. Woodward Library, during the past 

three years the Society has donated more than $16,000 for the purchase of 300 

books, 78 videos, 10 Kindle e-readers, and a color laser printer.  The Society has 

committed more than $12,000 for the purchase of online resources during the 

upcoming school year.  

 

As a Society member, you have also had the opportunity to be entertained, 

informed, and to enjoy the fellowship of friends and colleagues at Society events 

such as the ones described in this newsletter.  Won’t you please join us again for 

the coming year by completing the attached membership form and sending it with 

your check to:  The Woodward Library Society, c/o Austin Peay Foundation, P.O. 

Box 4595, Clarksville, TN  37044.  

 

We are truly grateful for your contributions of time and money to the Felix G. 

Woodward Library and Austin Peay State University, and we hope to see you at 

the Society’s upcoming events.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

H. Clark Maddux    Joe Weber 
President, Woodward Library Society  Director of Library Services 
 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 
 
 

Membership Information    I am a new ____   /  returning ____  member. 
 
Name(s): ____________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address: ____________________________________________________________________    

 
City, State, Zip: _______________________________________________________________   

 
Phone: ______________________   E-mail: ________________________________________ 

 
Membership Categories & Annual Dues:      Please note:  
 

□  Student                 $5            ♦  Make checks payable to Austin Peay Foundation; indicate in the  

□  Friend                 $30 - $49                   note area Woodward Library Society. 
  

□  Family                 $50 - $99           ♦  For payroll deduction (APSU employees only) or to pay by credit card,  

□  Contributing                 $100 - $299                   please call the University Advancement office at 931-221-7352. 
 

□  Patron                 $300 - $499           ♦  Thank you for providing an envelope and stamp to mail your 

□  Sponsor                 $500 - $999       membership renewal. 
 

□  Benefactor                 $1,000 and up 

 

Please mail to:  

The Woodward Library Society 
c/o Austin Peay Foundation 
P.O. Box 4595 
Clarksville, TN  37044 

Upcoming  Events 

Fall Program 

Oct. 17 & 18, 2012 

Dr. Susan Curtis, professor of American 

Studies at Purdue University, will make 

two presentations:  

“Lester A. Walton”  –  3 p.m., 

Wednesday, Oct. 17; Honors Commons 

(APSU Memorial Health Building). 

“Historical Preservation”  –  6:45 p.m.,  

Thursday, Oct. 18; Morgan University 

Center Ballroom C.  (A Members’ 

Reception will be held in the Wilbur N. 

Daniel African American Cultural Center, 

Clement Building, from 5:30-6:30 p.m.) 

 

Spring Social 

Featuring Dr. Joe Trahern 

Tuesday, April 16, 2013 

Details to be announced. 

I am interested in serving 

on a committee:  

___ Programs & Events 

___ Membership 

___ Communications 

___ Nominations & Elections 


